
State of South Carolina 
 

 
 

Workers’ Compensation Commission 
 

Advisory Notice  
February 18, 2020 

 
IT Legacy System Modernization Project (KERMIT) 

 

The SC Workers’ Compensation Commission is temporarily suspending work on the IT Legacy 
System Modernization Project (KERMIT) due to unforeseen circumstances. For carriers, trading 
partners and vendors, implementation of EDI 3.1 originally scheduled for March 15 will be 
postponed until further notice. For attorneys, all claims related transactions will continue to be 
submitted according to the current business practices using eCase, emailing documents and the 
US Postal Service. KERMIT will be deactivated for user and organization registration, EDI 3.1 
testing and claims view.  

 

For any questions regarding this Advisory Notice contact: 

 

Gary M Cannon 
Executive Director 
gcannon@wcc.sc.gov   
 

1333 Main Street, 5th Floor 
P.O. Box 1715 

Columbia, S.C. 29202-1715 
 

 

TEL:  (803) 737-5700 
www.wcc.sc.gov 
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